LEGAL NOTICE
DNREC, Office of the Secretary
Public Hearing

Coastal Zone Act Permit Application

Re: Premcor Refining Group, Inc.

In accordance with the Delaware Coastal Zone Act (7 Del. Code, Ch. 70) and the “Regulations Governing Delaware’s Coastal Zone,” the Department of Natural Resources and Environmental Control (DNREC) will conduct a public hearing on the Premcor Refining Group, Inc. (Premcor) application for a Coastal Zone Act Permit. 
Premcor, which is owned by Valero Energy Corporation, is seeking a permit to install pollution control equipment in the existing Fluid Catalytic Cracking Unit in order to decrease NOx emissions at their Delaware City Refinery.  This project is a result of a Settlement Agreement entered into by Premcor and the State of Delaware on July 6, 2006 and would achieve a 512.5 ton per year (TPY) reduction of NOx emissions.  The reduction in NOx emissions is used to more than offset the additional 33 TPY of NO3-, 6846 TPY of SO4 and 1267 TPY of Cl- which will be discharged into the Delaware River.

This application is presently on public display at the DNREC Offices at 715 Grantham Lane south of New Castle and 89 Kings Highway in Dover.  The application is also on display at the Hockessin, Wilmington and Delaware City Public Libraries and is available on the Coastal Zone Act Programs website:  http://www.dnrec.delaware.gov/Admin/CZA/Pages/CZAHome.aspx
The application is considered to be preliminarily, administratively complete and sufficient to proceed to public hearing.  The public hearing will be held on Wednesday, April 30, 2008 at the Delaware City Public Library, located at 250 5th Street in Delaware City, beginning at 6:00pm.  Interested persons may contact Elena Tkacz at (302) 739-9909 for more information.  

